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As is our tradition, sum-

mer worship will take 

place at 6:00 pm and will 

be followed by a covered 

dish dinner.  Please plan 

to join us in worship and 

fellowship. Services at 

Azalea Trace will con-

tinue on the first Friday 

of the month with a   

social time beginning at 

4:00 pm. 
 

 

 

Shabbat Worship  

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Jacobs Camp Fun 

Tamuz-Av 5778 July 2018 

 

There will be no Torah 

study during July and 

August.   

Torah study will  

resume in September. 

 

 
 

 

We wish a wonderful 

trip to our Israel  

travelers! Looking  

forward to your  

pictures and stories. 

Our campers 

had a blast!!! 
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Sisterhood News 

Although it is summer, your Sisterhood board is busily pre-

paring for the coming year! Marcia Schuffman just mailed 

membership renewal letters for your response. She looks 

forward to receiving your replies with suggestions and vol-

unteering requests.  

 

We  encourage you to offer to assist Brenda Vigodsky and 

the Mitzvah Caring Committee as they reach out to congre-

gants in need of food, encouragement or transportation. 

Brenda delivered food to the Kugelman family quickly after 

the loss of dear Jane.  

 

Sydney McAbee is working on scheduling interesting pro-

grams for the entire year. Hynda Rome is gathering caterer 

information for luncheons. The  team of Kym Lewis, Missy 

Hecht and Elaine Storms is studying events for raising FUN 

and funds. Rose Kuhhirte is busily sending out birthday and 

encouragement cards. 

 

Cindy Pinhas is looking for Oneg sponsors for the year. 

Kym Lewis schedules people to take food to Ronald 

McDonald House residents. Dale Silver is poised to phone 

those without email access. Myrna Lane is organizing the 

storage areas and gathering information on WRJ to report. 

Ellen Deaver has inventoried the gift shop and plans a fall 

clearance sale. 

 

I am securing information from the treasury in order to plan 

a budget for the upcoming year. 

 

Important:  We seek an assistant for treasurer Linda Arma-

cost as she undergoes chemo for the next several months. 

And you thought this was quiet time! 

  

If you are traveling, safe journey! I look forward to seeing 

you at our first luncheon on August 15 or even sooner. 

 

Best wishes - 

Pat Braunstien 
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During the summer months 

6:00 pm services are followed 

by a covered dish dinner.  

This summer we are taking 

turns providing the main  

entree for the oneg each 

week. Please sign up in the 

Temple lobby or call  

Pat Braunstien at  

850 598-9718 to choose your 

week. There are a couple of 

openings in August. You can 

have some fun by choosing a 

theme and getting a  

friend to assist you.  

Last month I served orange 

chicken for 20 people and it 

was a blast!  

Just remember:  

no pork or shellfish!   

Please be sure to join us! 

Torah on Tap 

Returns August 7, 5:00pm 

 

Union Public House, 309 S. Reus St. 

Join Rabbi Joel and friends for a  

beverage and August’s topic will be:    

“Babies at the Border:   

Jewish Approaches to Immigration." 

 

Schmoozing starts at 5pm  

and learning at 5:30pm  

Educator’s Message: 

School Registration Now 

Open 

 

Shalom from Jacobs Camp!     

I hope you are enjoying a 

fabulous summer and gearing 

up for a great school year.   
 

School for Jewish Living regis-

tration materials are now 

available online at 

www.templebethelofpensacola

.org. Please print, complete, 

and submit one per child.  

Questions about registration? 

Please contact Andrea  

Fleekop at: 

andreafleekop@gmail.com 
 

EARLY BIRD DEAL:  

REGISTER BY AUGUST 1  

AND SAVE $25 PER CHILD 
 

Opening Day Pool Party is 

Sunday, August 19, 11-1pm at 

the home of Ed and Nichole 

Friedland, 4750 Slaback,  

Pensacola.   
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Social Justice Committee Makes Plans 

July 2018 

Manna food pantry update:  

Fill the Mayflower dates November 19 & 20 

Sorting food November 27 

  

Brentwood Elementary School activities:  

Asking Temple members to gather toiletries on their trips this summer from hotels to pass onto school children in the fall 

In October there will be a drive for coats, sweaters and cold weather clothing. 

In January we will be collecting tissues, hand sanitizers and other anti flu items. 

In March we will be fulfilling teacher requested items. 

Food will continually be distributed throughout the year when Brentwood Elementary is in session. 

We hope to provide this information to the religion school members in various ways. 

 

Other activities: 

We would like to participate again in Habitat for Humanity Faith Based Build for 2019. 

We are looking into community opportunities such as the old Paint Your Heart out for our Temple community to  

participate. 

We are considering a Social Justice lunch in the Sukkah on September 30 to generate interest and awareness of the Social 

Justice Team and activities. 

 

I want to thank everyone for their help in making 2017/2018 a successful first year and look forwarded to our next year 

together. 

 

Chuck Lisner 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

July Birthdays 

1st  Erin Miller Chaffee 

  Allen Moretsky 

2nd  Alyssa Hecht 

3rd  Chip Merritt 

  Penny Featherstone 

 Efrat Harari 

5th   David Landa 

  David Goldberg 

6th  Julia Kahn Reisinger 

  Amara Ejikemeuwa 

8th  Denise Rosenbloum 

10th  Brian Elzweig 

12th   Kym Lewis  

13th  Neal Stricker 

  Alexander Leshnov 

  Lara Sackheim 

15th  Sandy Rosenthal 

  Tom McCulley 

18th  Julia Sackheim 
  Max Saltz 

19th  Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

  David Brockett 

20th  Finley Faulkner 

23rd  Kricket Rich  

 Allen Miller  

25th  Yael Fleekop 

27th  Amielle Rose Trub  

28th  Ashley Rosenbloum 

28th Ben Fishbein 

29th  Nichole Friedland 

  Nelida Hinchee 

30th  Janet Kahn 

   Marcia Schuffman 

31st  Zvi Salpeter  

 

July Anniversaries 

3rd  Charlotte and Aubrey Morris 

4th  Lynn and Rich Cacace 

  Lara and William Sackheim 

10th  Inga Velikanova and 

 Martin Mondry 

16th  Cindi and Jim Montero 

18th  Mindy and Dennis Flores 

19th  Joyce and Bert Dannheisser 

25th  Renee and Steve Eilen 

27th  Faye and Joe Rosenbaum 

 Dale and Frank Silver 

 Janine and Joel Retzloff 
31st  Nicole and Ed Friedland  

ROOM FOR A SUMMER RECIPE!!!! 

 

Watermelon and Arugula Salad 

From Ina Garten, “How Easy is That?” 

Serves 6 

 

1/2 lb. baby arugula leaves 

2 lbs. seedless watermelon, 3/4” dice 

 (3 lbs. with the rind) 

1/3 c. olive oil 

1/4 c. freshly squeezed lemon juice 

1 tsp. kosher salt 

1/2 tsp. freshly ground black pepper 

1/2 lb. chunk Parmesan cheese 

 

Place arugula and watermelon in a large 

bowl.  In a small bowl, whisk together the 

olive oil, lemon juice, salt, and pepper.  

Pour enough dressing on the arugula to 

moisten.  Toss well and place on 6 salad 
plates. 

 

With a very sharp knife or a vegetable 

peeler, shave the Parmesan into large 

shards and sprinkle them on the arugula 

and watermelon.  Sprinkle with salt and 

serve. 
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Donations                                                                                                        

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund: 

In memory of Jane Kugelman from Myron 

and Sandy Rosenthal 

In memory of Betty Reed from Charles and 

Shirley Kraselsky 

A donation was made by the Rickoff family  

 

Matching Grant Fund: 

A donation was made by Greg and  

Renee Rich 
A donation was made by Steve and  

Renee Eilen 

In memory of Nancy Jurnovoy from Scott 

and Faye Rickoff 

In memory of Jane Kugelman from Scott 

and Faye Rickoff 

In memory of Jane Kugelman from             

Bill and Beverly Zimmern 

A donation was made by the  

Levin Papantonio Family Foundation 

 

Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund: 

In memory of Jane Kugelman from Charles 

and Janet Kahn 

 

School for Jewish Living: 

In honor of Renee Eilen's Bat Mitzvah from 

Penny Featherstone. 

SAVE THE DATE…. 

 
Steve and Amanda  

Nissim invite the con-

gregation to join us as 

our son Asher is called 

to the Torah as a Bar 

Mitzvah on Saturday 

August 4th.  Services 

start at 10am with a 

Kiddush luncheon to follow. The con-

gregation at Temple Beth El has been 

very important to our family over the 

past few years and we would be hon-

ored if all of you would share in this 

celebration. Asher will be an 8th grader 

at Ransom Middle School this fall. He 

has been working hard on Hebrew les-

sons in between baseball and golf this 

summer. He has volunteered with  

Miracle League for his Bar Mitzvah  

project. Asher is looking forward to 

sharing his Bar Mitzvah experience with 

you.   

Please RSVP to: 

stevenissim@yahoo.com by July 19th. 

Save the Date!!! 

 

Saturday, August 25 

POKER IS 

BACK!!!!! 

Join in the excite-

ment or sponsor a 

player! 
 

Doors open at 4:15 pm, Play begins at 5:00 pm 

Format: No Limit Holdem’ 

Rebuys until 7:15 pm 
 

Buy in for pre-registered participants: $100 (first 100 

players only) 

At the door: $110 

Chips: $3000 (re-buys $100.00) and one time $5000 

add-on between 7-7:15 pm 

Blinds start at 25/50 and go up every 45 minutes until 

break at 7:00 pm, then at 30 min. intervals. 

Great free refreshments, cash bar 

Deluxe non-monetary prizes to top 9 players 

Contact Terry Gross for information: 434-3333 or  

449-1762 

Summertime and the fishin’ is easy!!! 

Captain Fred and a great catch!!! 

POKER HUMOR…. 

 
Paul is passionate about poker. Every Thursday, he spends at least 

five hours at his shul's poker club and it's the highlight of his 

week.  But then his enjoyment is shattered when his elderly 

mother has a serious fall and is now unable to take her precious 

dog for his daily walk. So she pleads with Paul to take the dog on 

his walk every day until she recovers. Even though this is a great 

imposition and will mean missing his poker day for a couple of 

months, how can Paul refuse his Jewish mother? After a couple of 

weeks of walking the dog, Paul is desperately missing his poker. 

So he thinks to himself, "I'm sure the dog won’t miss just one of 

his walks each week, so why don't I take him to the shul. The first 

Thursday Paul takes the dog to his shul, it becomes clear that the 

dog is keenly interested in the game. So Paul sits the dog down 

on his table and lets him watch what is going on. One Thursday, 

many weeks later, Paul is sitting next to Alex, a features writer 

for the Jewish Chronicle. Alex looks up as the cards are being 

dealt and sees the dog on the next table. Alex nudges Paul and 

says, "I can't believe what I'm seeing, Paul. Look over there. 

There’s a dog playing poker." "Yes, I know," says Paul. "That’s my 

mum’s dog. I realize it's very unusual to see a dog playing cards, 

but he just loves poker." "Oy," says Alex. "This could be a scoop 

for me. Tell me about your mum's dog. Is he a good poker 

player?" "No," replies Paul, "he's absolutely useless at playing 

poker." "Why do you say this?" asks Alex. "Well Alex," replies 

Paul, "every time he gets a good hand, he just can't help wagging 

his tail."     
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To be read on July 6: 

30th        Versal Mayberry 

             Dorothy Yudkovitz 

July 1st  Morton Friedland 

 Doug Hansen 

 Sara Weinstein 

 June Gordon 

 Evelyn Glustoff 

 Bernard Korn 

 Teresa Sida deValdez 

 Roselle Bernstein 

2nd  Ada Faye Diamond  Mertins 

 Jerome Stubenhaus  

4th  Henry Kohn 

 Sidney P. Levy 

 Sidney Kahn  

 Harold F. Richman 

6th  Beck Sabel 

 Stella Vidal 

 B. Leon Gundersheimer 
 

To be read on July 13: 

7th  Max L. Saffir 

 Judith Ann Roberts 

8th  Rob Kahn 

 Fannie Siegel 

 Edna B. Schneider 

9th  Leonard Levine 

  Alberto Lopez 

10th  Peter Stern 

 Rosella M. Scott 

 James E. Gregory 

11th  Jack Kichler 

12th  Freda Golt 

  Zev Haims 

13th  Sandy Dressler Weston 

 

 

 

 

 

To be read on July 20: 

14th  Ben Stein 

 Abraham Solomon Uden 

 Marilyn Nelson 

 Rhoda Goldberg 

 James Majares 

17th  Fannie Baruch Sommer 

 Henry Mordecai Zerah 

 Lynda Rumfelt 

18th  Minnie H. Levy 

 Sam Lazarus 

 Lewis Bear 

19th  Edward Y. Thomas 

20th  Max Heinberg 

 Cecil Kariker  

 Dorothy Hague 

 D.H. Dannheisser 

 

To be read on July 27: 

21st  George Hutton 
22nd  Beatrice Miller 

23rd  Herman Greenhut 

 Hoover Lambert 

  Alfred Chaet 

24th  Lena K. Blumenthal 

 Franklin B. McMillan 

 Victor Abitol 

 Myra Odess 

 Harry Siegel 

 Nettie Bush 

 Jacob Kahn 

 Ann Hecht 

 Jonathan Weatherby  

25th  Janis Loeb 

  Marcia Kraselsky 

  Greta Rickoff 

26th  Belle Rosenau Bear 

27th  Otto Stone 

 Benjamin Dashevsky 

 George F. Eitel 

 Dudley Greenhut 

Send this form with your check to: 

Temple Beth El      ___  School for Jewish Living 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Peter Van Wezel  Youth Fund 

In memory of / In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Cemetery Care Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

____________________________________   

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

____________________________________           (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

____________________________________   ___  Collections and Exhibitions 

       ___  Matching Grant Fund 

Donation Form                                                                               

Yahrzeits                                                                                                

To be read on July 27, con’t: 

27th  Dora Frances Salkin 

 Kim Thomas 

 Elaine Retting 

 Michal Elboim 

 Dr. Nathan Rickoff 

 

To be read on August 3: 

28th  Theresa Hart Wagenheim 

 Dorothy Frenkel 

 Joanne Levine 

 William Shectman 

 Anita Blum 

 Vivian Harrell 

30th  Jack Hertz 

 Gertrude Engel  

 Harry Borer 

 Harry Rosen 

31st  Murry Gross  

 

The congregation extends its  

condolences to Nathan, Myra, and the 

entire Kahn family on the passing of  

Nathan’s brother, Gordon Barry Kahn. 

May Gordon’s memory be a source of 

comfort and blessing. 
 

 

 

It is with a heavy heart that we  

announce the passing of our long time 

member, Jane Kugelman. Our thoughts 

are with Jane’s daughters, family and 

many friends in our Temple  

community. 

A memorial service was held in the  

Temple Beth El sanctuary on  

Tuesday, June 5. 

May Jane’s memory long endure as a 

source of comfort and blessing. 



Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

1 2 3 

Mah Jong 12:30 
 
NO Tai Chi 

4 

OFFICE CLOSED 

5 6 

Service at Azalea 
Trace 4:00 pm 
 

Service TBE 6:00 
Covered Dish to 
follow 

7 

 

8 9 

 

10  
 

Mah Jong 12:30 
 
 

Tai Chi 3:00 
 

 

11 12 13 

Service 6:00 pm 
Covered Dish to 
follow 

14 

 

15 

 

16 17 

Mah Jong 12:30 
 
Tai Chi 3:00 

18 

 

19 

Board Meeting 
5:30 pm 

20 
 

Service 6:00 pm 
Covered Dish to 

follow 

21 

 

22 

 

23 24 

Chai Discussion 
B’Nai Israel Noon 
 

Mah Jong 12:30 
 

Tai Chi 3:00 

25 

 

26 27 

Service 6:00 pm 
Covered Dish to 
follow 

28 

 

29 

 

30 

 

31 

Mah Jong 12:30 
 
Tai Chi 3:00 

    

        Sunday                      Monday                     Tuesday                Wednesday             Thursday                 Friday                  Saturday 

July 2018 


